All Saints Orthodox Christian Church

210 Susquehanna Ave. PO Box 207 Olyphant, PA. 18447

Fr. Paul Schellbach, Acting Rector

336-314-1255 (Cell). mswpadre@gmail.com

Office Hours: 9 AM-4 PM, Monday thru Friday www.allsaintsolyphant.org

^{27th} Sunday After Pentecost. December 29, 2013 Sunday after the Nativity of Christ

Monthly Memorial for December. 40 days for Victor Koziar.

Note our new time change for Divine Liturgy: change to 9:30AM beginning January 5th, 2014.

Perogi making tomorrow, Monday 12/30 at 9AM.

Farewell to Nicholas Scochin as he prepares to go to the State Police Academy. May God be with Nicholas during his training.

Thank you to Ellen Rucks who served as Church School Director.

February 7-9, 2014 Winter Teen Retreat of the Diocese of Eastern Pennsylvania. Registration forms are now available online at www.ocayouth.org. Deadline: January 20, 2014.

Church school resumes January 12th, 2014.

Please come forward to the Ambo at the end of Liturgy for a weekly blessing: any birthdays, anniversaries, names days or travelers. A list of the Perpetual Calendar will continue to be in the hall to put your first and last name at the designated day (and date if desired) for celebrations. Please let Fr. Paul know if you would like your car blessed during coffee hour.

Adult Education class and Data Sheets available on back table. We welcome your feedback. Please place these in suggestion box or wicker basket. Thank you.

Month of December Education Corner: Guardian Angel Prayer

Canned goods collection for needy families during Nativity season and throughout the year. Box near entrance to the Social Hall. Fr. Paul gives this to St. Francis soup kitchen on a regular basis.

"It's a girl!!" The ladies of the parish are all invited to come shower Clarise Bandru and her soon-to-be born daughter with love on Saturday January 11, 2014 at 11AM in the All Saints Church Hall. Please see sign up list on back table with your name and a dish you can bring to celebrate. Please see Donna Witek, Jelena Lalovic or Joni Rezanka for more information. Registry available at Babies R Us and Target.

Please consider singing in the choir or teaching church school. Please help us out. See Reader David for singing. See Fr. Paul on helping for church school.

Fast free December 25th thru January 4th.

Saturday Vespers 4PM.; Sunday Divine Liturgy 9:30AM.

Peroghi's will be available for sale soon. \$6 a dozen.

Prayers: Clarise Bandru and the child to be born of her. For Eleanor Siniawa's family. Memory Eternal to Eleanor.

Teaching from the Desert Fathers: A monk ran into a party of handmaids of the Lord on a certain journey. Seeing them he left the road and gave them a wide berth. But the Abbess said to him: If you were a perfect monk, you would not even have looked close enough to see that we were women.

If anyone would like to sponsor a bulletin in memory of someone please let Fr. Paul know.

Bulletin for December in memory of John Naughton.

CHRIST IS BORN! GLORIFY HIM!